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Message from the Lay Director

As most of you know, the 2013 Spring Men's weekend was cancelled.  
We simply did not have enough candidates.  This decision was made 
with sorrowful hearts, but we all understand why and what needed to 
be done.

	 "Not our will be done, but HIS".

It is very difficult not to force our will.  No one wanted to cancel the 
weekend.  After the last Men's Team Meeting, we met to discuss the 
situation at hand.  How many candidates did we need?  What was the 
cut off?  What if someone does not show?  All of these questions and 
concerns could be answered with one thought.

	 "Not our will be done, but HIS".

This meeting revealed that we all want what our Lord wants.  We need 
to introduce our friends to Jesus.  The candidates and Christ are the 
focus of the weekends.

The purpose of the Cursillo Movement is NOT to give everyone the 
experience of having made a Cursillo Weekend or a retreat.  Our pur-
pose is to form a movement of apostolic Christians who have a unified 
vision of how to bring Christian life to every environment.  Cursillos are 
not held so that there is a large number of Cursillistas all over the world 
but to have living and active Christians all over the world.

            This is a wake-up call for all of us!

As Cursillistas, we are called to speak to God about our friends before 
speaking to our friends about God.  We need to constantly be praying 
for candidates, praying for the teams, praying for the leadership, and 
praying for all Cursillistas to continue their Fourth Days.

The men have pledged not to wait to identify, pray and invite candi-
dates.  Every time we group we pray for candidates as well as for those 
who have fallen away.

We also ask this of the women. Pray for the candidates God wishes to 
send to us. Please invite your husbands, brothers and other men in your 
life. They need you to encourage them. You might not think they will say 
yes, but they just might surprise you.  My wife did not think I would say 
yes and yet here I am.

God’s Peace, Love and Joy be with you. Scott
                   



Mass at 11:00 am
St. Charles Borromeo
297 E. Jefferson Avenue

Hampshire, IL

Picnic  12 – 5 pm
Bruce Ream Park   

400 W. Jefferson Avenue  
Hampshire, IL

 
• Bring a side dish to share • Lemonade & iced tea provided

• No alcoholic drinks permitted • Bring your own lawn chairs
• $10 per adult • Kids under 18 free • Pay at park

Pork Roast • Bounce House • Prizes • Music
Games •Volleyball • Playground • Tug-of-War • Tshirts

RSVP by August 1
Email: cursillopicnic@comcast.net

Phone: Brenda Morones 630-844-9544
Or Patricia Reardon 309-256-2377

Rockford Cursillo
      50th Anniversary

Saturday, August 10, 2013
Worship, Food, Fellowship



Area Ultreyas
The Spanish word "ultreya" means "onward." It was a shout of enthusiasm by the first 

pilgrimage to the shrine of St. James of Compostela. And so we use that term to mean 

that which encourages all of us who attend the Ultreya to continue, to persevere in our 

Christian life as apostles for Jesus Christ. The purpose of the Ultreya is to keep the spirit 

and  friendship of a Cursillo ongoing in order that it may be a motivating force for all 

of us to live the idealand to evanglize. Ultreya is the place where frindshbips are built 

within the lager community. The Ulteya in its totality is the sharing of our Christian life.

• It is a community that makes itself visible in gatherings where they
     come together in an attitude of  progressive conversion.

• It is a community united in one faith, one Lord and one baptism.

• It gathers to facilitate the livin and sharing of what is fundamental 
     to being a Christian.

•It also serves as an opportunity to come in contact with the larger
    Christian community and to help those who may not have formed 
     a permanent friendship group.

McHenry:  3 times a year at The Church of Holy Apostles
Contact Rich & Barb Hayes, 815-728-0918   r2b2hayes@comcast.net

Oregon:  1st Sunday in June and December, 7:00 pm, at
St Mary’s Parish Center  Contact Linda & Ron Abramowicz 815-986-8554 
Abramz6@comcast.net

DeKalb:  2 times a year, 7:00 pm, at NIU Newman Center
Contact  Tom & Lori Kedzie 815-751-9644 lorikedzie@gmail.com

Rockford: May, September & January, 8:30 pm, at
St. Bridget’s Parish Center (Loves Park)  
Contact Al Johnson 815-877-3546 alafrdjohnson@gmail.com

Aurora: Spanish   2nd Sunday of the month, 7:00 pm, at St. Nicholas,
Daleiden Center Contact  Jesus Morones 630-844-9544  
Chuy8844@msn.com

INVITATION TO ALL CURSILLISTAS 
TO WORK UPCOMING WEEKENDS

Dates to Remember

For all Cursillistas who would like to come back and serve on a three-day weekend, 
the Rockford Diocese  holds Cursillo weekends twice a year, one each spring and 
fall for men and for women. All weekends are held at St. Mary's Parish Community 
Center, 881 N. Mongan Drive, Oregon, IL 61061(on the northeast corner of Rt. 64 and 
Mongan Drive). 

Men’s 98th Cursillo  Oct 17-20,  2013
"Send Your Spirit to Fire My Soul"

Ken Meeker – Rector, Phone 630/430-9879  k_meeker@comcast.et
  Kevin O'Connor– Assistant, martandkevinoc@comcast.net

                                                                          TEAM MEETINGS:
Meeting                 Date                           Time                     Place
#1      August        25, 2013	 1:00pm        Holy Cross, Batavia
#2      September  8, 2013	 1:00pm       Newman Ctr, DeKalb*
#3     September   22, 2013	 1:00pm        St. Mary's, Oregon (Spanish Men's Closura)
#4      September  29, 2013	 1:00pm        Holy Cross, Batavia
#5      October       13, 2013	 1:00pm       Holy Cross, Batavia

Women’s 89th Cursillo  October 24-27, 2013
Melodee Probst–Rectora, Phone 630/319-9801 meem1022@aol.com

Mary Gorecki– Assistant, Phone 630/365-5740 mary.gorecki@mchsi.com                                                                       
TEAM MEETINGS:

Meeting            Date                           Time                     Place
#1      August        25, 2013	 1:00pm       St. Gall, Elburn
#2      September  8, 2013	 1:00pm        Newman Ctr, Dekalb*
#3      September  22, 2013	 1:00pm        St. Gall, Elburn
#4      October       6, 2013	 1:00pm        St. Gall, Elburn
#5      October      2 0, 2013	 1:00pm        St Mary’s – Oregon (Men's Closura)
* COMMISSIONING

School of Leaders	 July 18, 2013 		  St. Charles, Hampshire
School of Leaders	 July 25, 2013		  Holy Apostles, McHenry
School of Leaders	 August 7, 2013		  Maple Park
School of Leaders	 Sept. 19, 2013		  St Charles Borromeo
School of Leaders	 September 26, 2013	        	 Holy Apostles, McHenry
School of Leaders	 October 2,  2013 		  Maple Park
Men's Cursillo	 October 17 - 20, 2013		  St. Mary's, Oregon
Women's Cursillo	 October 24-27, 2013		  St. Mary's, Oregon
School of Leaders	 November 21, 2013		  S.t Charles, Hampshire
Ultreya Grande	 January 25, 2014		  TBA
English Men's Cursillo	 April 24-27, 2014		  St. Mary's, Oregon
English Women's Cursillo	May 1-4, 2014		  St. Mary's, Oregon
English Men's Cursillo	 October 23-26, 2014		  St. Mary's, Oregon



MEET YOUR SECRETARIAT...

SCHOOL OF LEADERS

Ken has agreed to take the open position of Post 
– Cursillo and is looking forward to helping the 
Cursillo community in their fourth day journey.
Ken and his wife, Carole, have lived in Batavia for 
the past 13 years and are members of Holy Cross 
Catholic Church. Both Ken and his wife began living 
the Cursillo method in the spring of 2003.

They have been married 41 years and have two 
grown daughters, Tawnia and Mary Beth; both are 
married to super guys and live in the area. They are 
blessed with four grandchildren ranging in age from 
9 years old down to 5. 
 
Ken volunteers at Holy Cross as a lector, works 
Hesed House once a month, and helps his wife with 
Enriching Lives, a senior citizen ministry.

Ken works in the software industry specializing 
in implementing process improvement associated 
with electronic medical records. His hobbies include  
working on his 160 year old house and spending as 
much time as possible with his family.

Ken Meeker 
Post-Cursillo

My, how time flies. It seems like just yesterday that Ray said he’d like 
to talk to me about “something”. It has been six years since I accepted 
the challenge to serve this movement as head of the school of leaders 
and it has been a wonderful journey and I look forward to serving this 
movement in whatever capacity God calls me. As I have said many times 
before, I know that this is where He wants me. 	
In reflecting on these past years, the school has made great strides, 
but we still have a long way to go. I remember sitting in the front at 
Mass before a meeting, not wanting to turn around in fear that only a 
few people had shown up for the meeting. Today we have schools in 
Hampshire, Maple Park and McHenry. Isn’t God awesome! I hope and 
pray that the school will continue to grow under our new leadership. I 
will continue to say a Chaplet of Divine Mercy each day and will dedicate 
my weekly rosary in front of the Blessed Sacrament to the school. 	
This past spring I was asked to give the Piety Talk. Unfortunately the 
men’s weekend had to be cancelled because we did not have enough 
candidates to put on an effective Cursillo weekend. It broke my heart 
when it was decided to cancel the weekend. So much work and plan-
ning goes into preparing for a Cursillo and it is tragic when it has to be 
cancelled. But cancelled is really the wrong word. The correct word is 
postponed. As Ken put it, we will have the Cursillo, it just won’t be now. 
I was so impressed with every Cursillista that attended the meeting to 
decide if we should hold the weekend. Each one had the same attitude. It 
wasn’t about them and how much work they had put into the weekend. 
It was about the candidates and the movement. It showed true leader-
ship, from men who just made their Cursillo to our “veterans”. It was 
truly impressive and it shows that the Cursillo movement in the Rockford 
diocese is heading in the right direction.
	
In the Piety talk that I will now give this fall, I talk about our faith, our 
life of piety. I say it must be constantly growing. It can never stagnate. 
Our faith is either growing or it is dying, one or the other. If we ever get 
to the point in our life that we feel we have “made it” and do not have 
to do anything else, that is the day our faith starts to die. The same anal-
ogy can be said of the school. It is either growing or it is dying, it cannot 
remain the same. That is why I hope and pray that our new leadership 
will continue to strive to make the school and this movement even stron-
ger in our diocese. Know that you will always be in my prayers. I am 
looking forward to serving this movement in what ever God asks of me. 
    
DeColores Don White



This summer we will be celebrating 50 years since the first Cursillo 
August 8-11, 1963.  The people of the Rockford diocese have 
maintained a vibrant movement and have held weekends ever since.  
There have been 97 men’s and 88 women’s weekends; in 1995 we 
started having Spanish weekends to help the Spanish-speaking 
communities in the diocese.

Cursillo has changed many people’s lives over those fifty years:
•Bishop Arthur O’Neill called the Cursillo “the best kept secret
    in the Catholic Church”.

•Lois Wright was attracted to Hook’s painting of Jesus which
   was displayed in the Chapel; and she rememberd Enzler’s
   "Everyone's Way of the Cross" every Friday evening on the
   weekends.  She also remembers some team members praying
   a Palanca Rosary, kneeling with arms extended; some would
   become so tired that friends were needed to assist them by 
   holding up their arms. Things like the above helped plant the
   seed of the Cursillo in the Wright family that continues
   to this day.

•Ken Sittenauer remembers driving from Dixon to Aurora every
   Friday for School of Leaders.  Ken was Lay Director four years,
   and when transferred to Kansas City, he started the movement 
   there and served an additional 10 years as Lay Director, as 
   well as 22 years with the National and International 
   Secretariats.

•Margaret Johnson said that Cursillo brought the love of Jesus
   into her family and community and that she stayed involved
   because of the love of the Christian community that she felt
   every weekend she worked.

•Fr. Robert Sherry was able to inspire a new parish to grow with 
   a strong spiritual foundation partly achieved by promoting Cursillo, 
   and Cursillo sustained him over his 45 years of service to the diocese.

•Elaine Pfluger shared that her husband, Robert, made the first
   men's Cursillo in Rockford and she went to South Bend,
   Indiana, to bring the women's Cursillo to the Rockford diocese
   shortly after. "The Cursillo changed our lives 50 years ago and
   our friends are the ones we met through those years," 
   she says.

•Al Johnson believes that his life was changed by the weekend. 
   "I made my Cursillo and I started down a new path that I pray
   lasts the rest of my life," he vows.  
This list is far from complete and could continue for many pages. 
The number of Cursillistas that have gone on to become Deacons 
and Priests are so numerous I was not able to come up with an 
exact number.

Since the early days the weekends have remained pretty consistent 
but here are some differences that may surprise you:
•Instead of having a central location, Cursillo weekends moved
   from parish to parish, usually held in a school or gym. All sup
   plies, including cots and tables, were moved in a trailer that
   was unloaded and then packed up again for every week
   end.  Deacon Harold Poss stored the materials in his 
   company warehouse.
•Not all locations had showers available. Fr. Harold Nilges,
   pastor of St. Catherine's, installed showers in the boiler room
   himself so we could have weekends in Genoa. 
•Early on, smoking was allowed in the conference room.
•Posters were made after every talk, not just once each night 
•Musicians were only used for DeColores and for Masses;  all 
   speakers were greeted a cappella .
•Because it was hard to get priests for confession, not everyone 
    had the opportunity to receive the sacrament as we have now.
•Many times Cursillo was forced to borrow dishes from  Annunciation, 
   St Peter’s and other parishes.
•Aurora had Ultreyas every Sunday with 50 or more attending.
•Every Cursillo weekend was good, but some were exceptional.
•The Rockford Diocese hosted the National Cursillo Encounter 
    sometime during the 70’s.   
Now that we have looked at how Cursillo has changed lives and some 
of the changes over the years, it is important to say that Rockford has 
remained strong due to the people Cursillo has touched.  I hope 
everyone will join us at the celebration of 50 years at the picnic Saturday, 
August 10, 2013 in Hampshire (see flier for more information).  
DeColores, Al Johnson, Cursillo historian

1st womens weekend May 20-23, 1965 held in Freeport5th Mens Weekend Oct. 8-11, 1964 St Mary's in McHenry  

50 years of
 Cursillo in Rockford



50 years of
 Cursillo in Rockford

August 8th-August  11, 1963 
Mens Team, Muldoon High School



Directions to St. Mary's Community Center
Oregon, Illinois

Take Rt. 64 to Oregon. Parish Center is  
on Rt. 64 at Mongan Drive, a mile west 
of town on the north side of the road.

Emergency Phone for Cursillo Weekends
Friday Saturday & Sunday 815-732-7383

Secretariat meetings are held at 7:30 pm on the 4th 
Tuesday of each month at St. Mary's in Sycamore. 

The Secretariat of the Rockford Diocese helps the Cursillo 
Movement to function and achieve its purpose. It is charged 
by the Bishop to implement the Movement properly accord-
ing to norms and guidelines established by the National 
Secretariat. All Cursillistas are urged to support the Secre-
tariat by prayer and palanca.

Secretariat     
Meetings

Oregon
St. Mary's Church
Women: Tuesdays at 6:15 pm
Men: Sundays at 7:00 pm

Sycamore
St. Mary's Purple House
Men: Mondays at 7:00 pm

Hampshire
St. Charles Borromeo 
Church basement
Men: Saturday at 7:30 am

Virgil
Sts. Peter & Paul 
Parish rectory
Men: Mondays at 7:00 pm

Friendship Grouping Areas
Belvedere
Location: St. James Parish Center
Men: Saturdays at 8:00 am

Loves Park
St. Bridget's Parish Center
Men: Mondays at 7:00 pm

Aurora
Location: Holy Angels
Women: Wednesdays 8:30 pm 
Contact Laura Wright 630-859-
0781 

The Rockford Cursillo website 
is www.natl-cursillo.org/rockford.  
There you can view Roosters, weekend 
and team meeting information 
and download candidate and sponsor forms.

Webmaster is Brenda Morones: brndmoro@sbcglobal.net

Other informative web sites:  National website:  http://www.cursillo.org

Region V website:  http://www.cursillo-region-5.org 

OMCC World organization:  http://www.orgmcc.org

Rockford Diocese website:  http://www.rockforddiocese.org
 
The Rooster is published twice a year.  If you want to add, modify or delete 
your name/address from the mailing list contact Al Johnson at alfredrjohn-
son@gmail.com or 815-877-3546.
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Message from the Lay Director

I begin my first Rooster article by giving homage and praise to 

Brenda Morones who was our Lay Director for the Cursillo Move-

ment in Rockford for the past few years.  It h
as been my pleasure 

getting to know Brenda over the past few months.  Her pleasant 

smile, calmness and love for God touches my heart.  S
he is a 

wonderful woman of God and an inspiration to us all.  T
hank you, 

Brenda, and thanks to your family for all that you have given and 

continue to give to the Cursillo Movement.

Who am I?

I am Scott Long and I started living my fourth day in the Fall of 

2007.  I a
ttend St. Bridget Parish in Loves Park.  I a

m married to 

my wonderful wife Angie and I have two awesome children, Tyler 

and Hannah.  I a
m an architect and recently opened my own 

business.  I h
ave been very active in the Cursillo movement since 

my weekend.  I h
ave served the Lord as Kitchen Head, Kitchen 

Captain, Liaison Assistant, Chapel Assistant, and Assistant Rector 

for the weekends.  I a
m the Kitchen Trainer and was briefly the 

Assistant Lay Director.

How did I become the Lay Director?

Brenda called me last fall and asked if I w
ould consider serving 

on Secretariat.  After thinking and praying for a few weeks I 

said “YES”.  I c
ould almost see the smile on her face when she 

repeated “YES” back to me.  I w
as not sure how I would serve.  

The Lord calls us in so many ways and has a plan for us all.  W
e 

just need to follow Him.

The Treasurer's position was open, but I knew that was not for 

me.  There was talk about other positions.  Mike Blaser, at this 

time, was the Assistant Lay Director and needed to resign.  He 

spoke to me and thought it w
ould be a perfect fit for me.  I c

ould 

ease into Secretariat and figure things out over a few years.  I 

would also escape the title
 as Al Johnson's assistant.  H

ow 

could I pass that up?

I was elected Assistant Lay Director in late November.  After 

two meetings, Brenda needed to resign.  There goes that theory 

of easing into Secretariat.  After three short months I was Lay 

Director.  I k
now God only gives us what we can handle.  We are 

only given crosses we can carry.  
His will must be done.  So, here I 

am ready to serve and do my best.

ROCKFORD CURSILLO        
COMMUNICATIONS

Spiritual Director          FR. Sylvester A. Nnaso 	 847-683-2391	 frnnaso@scbparish.corg	

Lay Director                  Scott Long 	 815-282-0616     	  scottrlong@comcast.net 

Asst. Lay Director      Linda Abramowica	 815-886-8554	  Abramz6@comcast.net

Secretary                     Tiffany Guthrie	 630-801-9563       	  tguthriest@att.net

Treasurer                     Fermin Garcia	 815-761-1579      	 garciaf65@yahoo.com

School of Leaders         Don White                      	 847-683-2005	  dwhite@foxvalley.net

Pre-Cursillo                  Ray Oleferchik	 847-683-0337     	 rayoleferchik@earthlink.net

Cursillo                        Ron  Abramowica	 815-886-8554	  AbramzR@comcast.net
Post-Cursillo         Ken Meeker	 630-430-9879	 K_meeker@comcast.net


